
Questions Meeting 6th September 2017 – Car Park  

 

The following questions were submitted by residents and answered accordingly: - 

The car park opposite 180-186 Tregwilym Road, which has been for sole use of the Tregwilym Road 

residents opposite was sign posted as such by Walters, this signage has been removed, can we have 

this restored? 

As the residents of Jubilee Park pay a maintenance charge to maintain the car park, it is not possible 

to restrict the car park to sole use by Treqwilym Road residents. 

The speed of some vehicles using Tregwilym Road between the Tregwilym Lodge nursing home 

towards the entrance to the welfare grounds is excessive, some quite clearly travelling up to twice 

the 30mph speed limit. Can traffic calming be looked in to? 

Newport City Council are the highway authority therefore you may wish to contact them, however in 

the meanwhile I will let the local police know of your concerns to see if a speed check operation can 

be undertaken. 

  

 

https://maps.google.com/?q=180-186+Tregwilym+Road&entry=gmail&source=g

